
 

 
 
 

 

 
May 14, 2018 

 
 
Dear Deerfield Parents, 
 
As you know, p​lacing students into classrooms for the upcoming school year is a complex and 
important process. It involves a considerable amount of time and energy on the part of many 
people. ​We review a wide range of information about each student, including academic, social, 
and personal development. That information, along with input from parents, specialists, and 
previous year’s teachers, is incorporated into the decision making process. Our primary goal with 
class placement is always to create balanced classrooms in which each child continues to learn 
and grow. 
 
Due to the complexity of the class placement process and the significant time it takes, please 
know that once assignments have been made, they are final. Changing one student's placement 
after the classes are finalized can create a ripple effect that can undermine the process and 
negatively impact the balance of the entire grade. ​All of Deerfield’s teachers provide students 
with wonderful learning opportunities and our curriculum standards are consistent across the 
grade level, as well as across the district. All students have access to a variety of supports and 
enrichment activities regardless of their class assignment. We strive to ensure excellent learning 
outcomes for each and every student.  
 
In past years, students entering Grades 1-5 have received their class placement assignments with 
their June report cards. However, we have often found that new students, at every grade level, 
continue to register throughout the summer. Due to the potential for summer enrollment 
impacting class placement, students’ class placement assignments will now be sent home in mid 
to late August.  
 
Thank you for your input, support, and flexibility as we work to plan for another successful 
school year.  Please contact me if you should have any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Joshua C. Baumer 

 


